
Riesentöter Region, Porsche Club of America, Inc. 

 (A Pennsylvania Nonprofit Corporation) 

Minutes of a Meeting of the Executive Board 

September 23, 2020 

 

The Executive Board of Riesentöter Region, Porsche Club of America, Inc., held a meeting on 

Wednesday, September 23, 2020, via live conferencing.  The voting members present were Jeffrey 

Walton, Wendy Walton, Margaret Nettleton, David Nettleton, Corey McFadden, Garrett Hughes, and 

Marty Kocse; accordingly, a quorum was present at the meeting. The voting members absent were Chris 

Barone, Roy Blumberg, and Brian Minkin. Also attending was John Gaydos. The meeting was called to 

order at 7:10 PM. 

Upon a motion made by Jeff Walton and seconded by Corey McFadden, minutes from the previous 

meeting were unanimously accepted as amended. 

 

Jeff Walton reported on his recent meeting with Philabundance and WMMR concerning Camp out For 

Hunger 2020 and Phila-A- Trunk. We will be staging in the Wells Fargo parking lot on November 15th 

with car clubs arriving at time spaced intervals. Riesentoter participants will meet at the Capitol Grille in 

King of Prussia and caravan down as in past years. Additionally, we will again have gift basket raffles 

with the proceeds going to the Valley Forge Volunteer Fire Company.  Phila-A-Trunk this year will be a 

drive by, drop-off, and drive off event. 

 

On October 3rd, the Octoberfest at Valley Forge Volunteer Fire Company grounds, which is the October 

membership meeting, has the possibility of a German band performing. A motion was made by Jeff 

Walton and seconded by Dave Nettleton to reallocate $1600 in unspent funds from the 2020 Road Trip 

to cover the expense. 

 

Wendy Walton next reported she would be meeting with Chester Valley Golf Club to discuss possible 

options for the 2020 Holiday Party.  She also gave additional information on the Octoberfest including 

stoneware tankards for all attendees and raffle tickets for German gift baskets.  

 

Garrett Hughes announced the next Der Gasser deadline is October 20th. 

 

Dave Nettleton reported that the third Pocono Autocross event had over 70 drivers in attendance.  The 

next races are at Ripken Field, Pocono, and Bader Field. 

 



The next topic of discussion centered on a possible new award for the top finisher in PCA sponsored Sim 

Racing.  Corey McFadden will explore the idea and award.  

 

Marty Kocse next reported on Drivers Education. The first instructor event at Pocono was a success with 

no incidents. The tech for Summit will be at Porsche of Conshohocken. 140 drivers are expected at 

Summit Point.  The event after Summit is at New Jersey Motor Park in November.  

 

Corey McFadden announced that the Club Race at Monticello Motor Club is cancelled for 2020.  We 

hope to reschedule for 2021. Travel restrictions and a change in date led to fewer participants. 

 

The recent Rally was a success with 45 participants. 

 

John Gaydos next informed that that will be no Street Survival sessions held at  Montgomery County 

Community College through May 2021. 

 

The meeting adjourned at 8:08 PM. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Margaret Miners Nettleton 

Secretary 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 


